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President’s Message
By Alice Johnson

We had such a nice in-person meeting in 
September and I am really looking forward to
our October Meeting! San Diego County’s COVID 
numbers seem to be leveling out and the news 
reports that California is leading the country in 
successful protocols, so I am optimistic that we 
will be meeting in person again this month, masks 
and all.

I want to thank Carrie Harrison for all her efforts 
in booking speakers and acting as our liaison with 
Gloria Dei Church. Thanks also go out to Jan 
Wesley and all who came early to prepare for our 
first meeting in 18 months! If you are interested in 
White Elephant sales, Louise Anselmo and Karolyn 
Hart are planning on having items at our next 
meeting. I appreciate their dedication and taking 
time to hold the sale this past month as well. They 
say it takes a village to raise a child. In our case, it 
takes the entire membership to restore our guild 
to its joyful purpose of supporting our love of 
quilting!

As the newsletter goes to press, we have 53 
registered members! Thank you Lynn Cass,
Gail McDaniels, and Susan Peters for coordinating 
our membership drive!

Our next Guild Meeting is

Monday, October 18, 2021

Gloria Dei Lutheran Church
1087 Country Club Lane

Escondido, CA 92026

Masks are required
Doors open 5:45pm          Meeting begins 6:30pm
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October Meeting Program
By Carrie Harrison-Mortimer

This month's speaker, coming to us from Hemet, CA,  
is Lenie Bosman. She will be speaking to us on “Her 
Quilt Journey.”

Join us as she presents a trunk show on her very
beautiful quilts. She is a credentialed instructor with 
the state of California and certified to teach all "Quilt 
in a Day" patterns. She is a designer and currently 
working on her own unique quilt patterns. Hope to 
see you then!!

October Birthdays
A very happy birthday to all our members 
with a birthday this month:

Peggy Noland (10/9)
Frances Diehl (10/20)

Toni King (10/22)
Debra Dubs (10/25)

Remember to stop by the White Elephant 
table to select $5 worth of items for your 
birthday gift!

Fat Quarters
By Janis Newlin

Our October FAT QUARTER contest will be 
Halloween prints, orange and black fabrics.
Join in the fun and bring your Fat Quarters!
One chance to win for each Fat Quarter you 
bring.

Good Cheer Quilts
By Claire Jungersen

I'm sorry I had to miss our meeting but had good 
reports about it. We received quilts, pillowcases, and 
a bag of toiletries from members and Good Cheer 
committee members. We received from Paula 
Huntington, Romany Bowers, Jill Conger, Rita 
McFayden, Charlotte Huff, and Maureen 
McClellan. We have 20 quilts, 12 pillowcases, and a 
bag of toiletries for Interfaith. A special thank you to 
White Elephant for their generous supply of 
fabric. Thank you again to everyone, stay well and 
safe and see you next month!
Linda, Sandy, Sue, Leslie, and Claire

White Elephant
By Karolyn Hart and Louise Anselmo

Happy Fall! We will be ready to sell fabric when the 
doors open at the October guild meeting. We will try 
to space boxes apart to give everyone some elbow 
room. In September sales totaled $476. There are 
some fabric collections available (see photos). The 
collection of corduroy (top) is $23. The collection of 
flannel (bottom) is $17. If you are interested, please 
call Karolyn Hart.

Dad joke: Why did the scarecrow win an award?
Because he was out standing  in his field.



THE SEW & TELL October 2021 Page 3

“Sew Hungry”
2nd Wednesday of the month

Hear ye, Hear ye, Come one, come all!!!
It’s that time again to meet up with your hungry 
quilting friends!

10/13/21 at 11:30am
Golden Egg Omelet House
316 W Mission Ave #102
Escondido, CA 92025
(between Center City Pkwy & Escondido Blvd)

Any questions contact Carrie Harrison-Mortimer 
(760-822-9977)

Membership
By Lynn Cass and Susan Peters

We had such a great meeting in September –
it was so nice to see so many quilt members! 
Thank you to all who have renewed their 
memberships and thank you to all the new 
members who have joined the guild this past 
month. It is so wonderful to hang out again 
with quilters! At the October meeting, we 
will be distributing the Directory for this year 
at the sign in table and as a reminder you 
can pick up your new membership card at 
the table if you have not received yours yet! 
They come in very handy to receive 
discounts at most quilt shops 😊
Remember that guild meetings are always 
the third Monday of the month. See you at 
the meeting!

Fall Arts and Crafts Festival
At the Bernardo Winery, Saturday and Sunday 
October 16-17, 10am-5pm both days

Request for assistance
Our guild received the following request:
I am interested in getting my son’s running 
shirts made into a quilt. I would appreciate 
someone contacting me if they do this or 
could help. Text is fine. Thank you. Please
contact Whitley Rynn at 619-200-7475 or 
dynamicdigits.whitley@gmail.com.

For sale
I have a Sweet Sixteen and table ready to sell. It is a 
great machine and will be priced at a good price. I 
would love for a quilter to pick this one up for their 
projects. I have decided to upgrade thus the need to 
sell. If interested, please contact Sue Busch at 858-
472-1820 or sbusch7@cox.net.
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Show and Tell

Please support our 
advertisers!

Janis Newlin (above)
Happy Halloween 🎃!

Carrie Harrison-
Mortimer (right)
I didn't finish any 
projects however, I 
did get married on 
September 25th, 
2021. 😊

A UFO table runner and a UFO wall 
hanging helped Alice Johnson get in 
the Christmas spirit in September!


